



MAT Executive Council

MEETING NOTES

Wednesday, January 10, 2007
2 pm

District Support Center, Maricopa Room
Members Present:
Shirley Green
PVCC
Jared Langkilde
MCC


Mary Kaye Allen
CGCC
Kevin Bilder
Rio


Cheryl Crutcher
SMCC
Karen Delavina
DO


Kai-Erik Etheridge
GWCC
Shirley Henderson
MCC


Jared Langkilde
MCC
Gary Mandarino
DO


Irene Ruiz
PC
Nick  Rouse
DO


Les Strickland
MCC
Zhara Dean
SCC

Guest:
Dorothy Sisneros

Call to Order:


Shirley called the meeting to order at 2:00 pm.

Guest Presentation:


Dorothy Sisneros was introduced  to the Council to discuss the District’s Talent Management Project.  After reviewing the statistics about potential retirements in the next 5 years, Dorothy explained that this new program is being developed to find the most effective ways to recruit, hire, develop, and retain talented employees.  Because of the huge investment in training new employees, the emphasis will be on recruiting from within, making career paths clear, and helping employees develop their potentials to follow those paths.  After laying out the background and the general goals of the Talent Management Project, Dorothy encouraged the MAT Council to offer suggestions and feedback as the project is developed.
Meeting Notes Approved:


Les Strickland made a motion to approve the notes of the December 6, 2006, meeting; it was seconded Irene Ruiz, and the motion passed unanimously.  (Note:  The day at the top of the minutes should be corrected to read Wednesday.)
EBAC Report:


Les gave an update on the December EBAC meeting regarding anticipated cost increase over the next couple of years.  To ameliorate the inevitable increases, beginning January 2007 the in-network deductible for the buy-up plan will be $100 and for the core plan it will go from the current $200 to $300.  The out-of-pocket maximum for both plans will be $1,000.  It is expected that these changes will result in a savings of about 4.4%. There will be no change in the prescription co-pays this year. 

MAT Conference


The date for the conference has been set for April 19th to coincide with the Leadership Breakfast.  Margaret Wheatly will be the key not speaker.  Other presentations are still in the planning.  There was discussion about the wisdom of holding the annual meeting at another time rather than as part of the conference.  Plans include musical entertainment during lunch with a musical group from one of the campuses.  There was a recommendation that the Council approve a $500 petty cash fund to be used to purchase incidentals for the conference.  Gary made a motion to that effect; Irene seconded it, and the motion passed unanimously.

Professional Growth – Certification


Nick reported on a recent request from an employee to receive certification credit retroactively.  After discussion, it was recommended to Nick that the PG Certification committee consult with Legal before making a final decision.

Bylaws


The Bylaws Committee has examined the Bylaws in order to recommend revisions to achieve clarification and consistency.  Using a data projector, Gary went over about half of the document with the Council this meeting, and will complete the overview at the February meeting, when ratification of the revisions will be sought.


Adjournment:
Shirley adjourned the meeting at 4:05 pm

Next Meeting:
Tuesday, February 7, 2007, 2 pm, in the Maricopa Room.


